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DECEMBER DINNER MEETING
Date: Thursday, December 18, 2008

Time: 5:30 Registration
6:00 Dinner and Program

Place: Water’s Edge Pavilion at the Columbus Zoo and Aquarium
4850 West Powell Rd., Powell, OH 43065

Topic: Columbus Zoo Master Plan

Speaker: Karen Huebel, Exhibit Design Manager, Planning and Design Department,
Columbus Zoo and Aquarium

Ms. Huebel has been in the zoo exhibit construction business for over 20
years. After volunteering as an exhibit artist at the Burnet Park Zoo in
Syracuse, New York, she began working full time at the New York Zoological
Society’s Bronx Zoo as an Exhibit Artist. In this capacity she worked as part
of the design/fabrication team creating exhibits throughout the zoo including
fabricating trees, mud banks, pools, painting murals, and many of the other
basic elements of exhibit construction. She then joined the Toledo Zoological
Gardens design team, where she gained extensive knowledge of graphics
and interpretive design/fabrication.

In 1996 Ms. Huebel joined the Columbus Zoo and Aquarium’s Planning and
Design Department and began overseeing the zoo exhibit construction during
the past 12 year expansion. Currently she provides project management
and on site art direction of the exhibit construction, in addition to coordinating
and managing the graphics and interpretive design/fabrication for the capital
projects at the zoo.

In addition, Ms. Huebel manages the exhibit design and exhibit technology
of the zoo, coordinating the upgrades and maintenance of animal exhibits,
graphics and interactive technology on zoo grounds.

Menu: Buffet of Grilled Chicken or Vegetable Lasagna with salad, green bean medley,
garlic mashed potatoes, dinner rolls and butter and dessert.

Cost: $25 Member and Guests ($20 life members and $15 students)
Cost includes dinner and parking (if not a zoo member - see below). You can
pick up parking passes at River, 3000 Corporate Exchange Drive, Suite 400,
Columbus, Ohio 43231 starting December 11, 2008. You will be responsible
for admission to the zoo. (If you are a zoo member then the membership
pays for parking and admission and you do not need a parking pass. Just
simply use your membership card.) The meeting will be held at Water’s Edge
Pavilion #2. This is located under the bridge, behind the carousel. Ask zoo
personnel for directions.

Reservations: Please e-mail reservations to Melisa Wilson at mwilson@riverconsulting.com
by Monday, December 15, 2008.
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Letter From the President
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It is hard for me to believe the holidays are on the horizon
and we head toward the end of 2008.  Our December
dinner meeting will be on the Columbus Zoo’s Master Plan
with a focus on the Polar Frontier project.  It is an event
that the family can enjoy with you by looking at the lights
while you are at the dinner meeting.  Everyone can then
meet up later and enjoy the festivities together.  The Zoo
is a great place to visit, even in the winter with the lights so
we hope you will make it out to this event to not only hear
the interesting topic, but also to enjoy the Zoo.

In November Wayne Klotz was officially inaugurated as
ASCE president at the annual meeting held in Pittsburgh
this year.  His inaugural address was quite interesting as
he declared 2009 be the year of the “Civilization Engineer.”
He went into depth about how much civil engineers benefit
millions and millions of people’s lives everyday, yet we are
modest about how our career improves the lives of our
fellow citizens.  A neat feature ASCE has incorporated into
their website is a President’s Blog.  Wayne will have
postings on different topics and anyone can comment back
with their opinions on the blog post.  It is a neat way to

hear about the happenings at the National level and provide
your two cents.  You can check all this out and more at
www.asce.org.

This will be this first month that we have made the move to
an electronic newsletter.  There are a few that will still
receive copies in the mail as requested, but we hope this
transition goes smoothly and people get the information
without a hitch.

Have a blessed holiday season!

Sincerely,
Emily Wieringa

The “ABC” Approach of
President Wayne Klotz

“A” stands for Advocacy. Civil engineers design and build
modern civilization. These are grand words that reflect the
reality of our profession. Somewhere along the way, we
began to describe our product as infrastructure. A
percentage of the public is not sure what infrastructure
means even though ASCE has dramatically raised
awareness in recent years and our citizens rely on it each
day. But there seems to be universal agreement that our
country does not spend enough on infrastructure.
Investment in our basic building blocks of communities has
been deferred for decades at all levels of government. It is
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* Newsletter Advertisement Renewals *
Ads for 2008-2009 are based on the calendar year
and current ads expired December 2008.  Notices
will be sent this fall to current advertisers and to
any member organization wishing to advertise.  The
yearly rates will remain the same at $175.00 for a
single business card ad and $350 for a double.

time for civil engineers to stand up taller and impress on
others the value of what we do to local, state and federal
government. This will require a lot of effort at all levels.
This ASCE year, we will continue to focus on Congress
and various bills that fund stronger infrastructure. We will
also work with cooperating ASCE units at the state level
to support their work to improve state-level funding. ASCE
is preparing new training to assist any member of ASCE
in the best methods to participate in the public policy
process. Please join us. Our quality of life is directly
affected by our ability to change the conversation about Â
funding our infrastructure.

“B” is for Benefits. ASCE is a great source of information,
training, opportunity and professional growth. If you want
to know something about civil engineering, ASCE has what
you are seeking. Recognizing that our profession must
be both promoted and defended, we have several
initiatives that will allow us to remain the leaders in
infrastructure far into the future. All civil engineers will
benefit from the products and policies that will flow from
ASCE’s efforts. Some of the initiatives are so far-reaching,
such as our Report Card for America’s Infrastructure and
our Vision 2025 project, that they will reach all members
on a broader scale and will really require the resources of
the entire organization for success. But, most importantly,
my B initiative includes making certain we we meet our
members’ individual daily needs for technical, professional,
educational, and a myriad of other information, and that
we communicate how our members tap into these
resources. My charge to the staff and every committee is
to ask a single question as you confront every task: “How

does this task benefit our members?” Each of you will be
the judge of how well this question is answered for you.

“C” refers to Change. We are all keenly aware that the
world is changing rapidly. ASCE is powerfully affected by
this change. We are members of a proud and successful
organization. We routinely outperform other societies similar
to ours. But what brought us here will not be what keeps us
here. Fortunately, a number of important changes have
already been initiated, including the largest development
ever of a new Web site for ASCE. I am enthusiastic about
the options for member service that will come to fruition
when our new site is launched. Recognizing we have
members of every age, and an influx of new student and
younger members, I have created the No Wristwatch Task
Force. This task force, comprised of members under the
age of 30, will be asked to help us create a whole new way
to serve and communicate with our youngest members.
We want to create a culture that seeks new ways to serve
as it supports those programs and activities that are already
big successes .

ASCE is quite simply a splendid organization. The breadth
and depth of all that ASCE achieves every day is vast, and
the ultimate value of the organization is derived from you,
our members. I will never forget that fact. Thank you for
giving me the opportunity to lead this great organization.
Let’s work together to make it a year to remember.

D. Wayne Klotz, P.E., D.WRE., F.ASCE
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December 18, 2008 Columbus Zoo Emily Wieringa Columbus Zoo Master Plan

January 15, 2009 Ohio Dept. of Agriculture Jim Pjak Greater Columbus
Damage Prevention

February 19, 2009 Hilton At Polaris Gerry Lynskey Engineers Week - EWB

March 19, 2009 Villa Milano Gerry Lynskey OSU Medical Center

April 16, 2009 OU Gerry Lynskey OSU and OU Student
Chapter Meeting

May 21, 2009 Confluence Park Gerry Lynskey
Year End Awards

ASCE National President
Blaine Leonard


